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BA, MA in Linguistics
College of Liberal Arts
May 2013
This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Department of Linguistics, the College of Liberal Arts, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the annual report.

Strengths of the degree programs as identified by the external reviewers include a dedicated and academically solid faculty and enthusiastic students. The BA, initiated in 2005, has grown to almost 100 students in spring 2012. The review revealed the department’s assessment of student learning outcomes to be solid. 
Issues identified in the course of the review include:
1. Curriculum:

· Through an analysis of syllabi, the external reviewers discovered redundancies in course content across the curricula of both the BA and MA. The syllabi themselves were found to be uneven in the amount and quality of information provided on course content and learning outcomes.
· Reviewers identified a need to re-evaluate the undergraduate curriculum with specific attention to new areas of the discipline.

· At the graduate level, the reviewers found redundancies across courses in the area of phonetics.

· The MA consists of three very small options and one larger one (TESL). The reviewers suggested a review of the viability of the smaller options and the creation of a common core course. They felt that such a common course would help to create a better graduate experience for the MA cohorts.

2. Student Success:

· The external reviewers noted that the scheduling of classes was reported by students to be an obstacle to timely progress to degree, with courses scheduled at conflicting or overlapping times. It was noted by the internal review team that in the most recent undergraduate cohort, no native student was able to graduate in four years; the departmental report on the Institutional Research webpage shows the average time to degree for the cohort as 4.8 years and average units to degree as 130.

3. Faculty:

· The external reviewers expressed concern that only one full-time faculty member was currently teaching in the BA.
· With retirements and FERP faculty, the department needs to hire new tenure-track faculty in the core areas in order to maintain the integrity of the curriculum. 
It is therefore agreed that:

1. The department will undertake a comprehensive review of syllabi and curriculum with the goal of improving curricular alignment, removing content redundancies, and ensuring uniform quality of syllabi in the undergraduate and graduate programs.
2. The department will consider the recommendations of the external reviewers for revision of the undergraduate and graduate curricula, specifically new disciplinary areas in the undergraduate program.
3. The department will review the viability of the four MA options, investigating strategies for enhancing the graduate experience and culture of the cohorts.
4. The department will implement a schedule of course offerings that promotes timely progress to degree for BA students and that provides greater exposure to tenure/tenure-track faculty members.

5. As budget permits, the college will work with the department to prioritize hiring of tenure-track replacements in core areas.
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